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We have been working on the church building for the past two weeks. The foundation is done, 
and now we are working on the block walls. We also have the best metalsmith in Chipata 

welding the window frames, door frames, and roof trellises. The builder will have to leave, but 
the most important part is complete. 

This past weekend we visited the safari park! Lions, leopards, giraffes, and hippopotamuses 
were spotted among the hundreds of impalas. We even saw a few elephants at a distance. 

 
  

Yes, that is a hippo grazing in someone’s lawn.    
Living in Zambia has been amazing so far. I have worked with the Zambians, talked to them, 
eaten their food, taught children’s church, watched the medical team, and learned from Pastor 

Beaman. Through these experiences, I realize that I have much to learn as I find the aptitudes 
God has given me so that I may be the best benefit to the church. I believe this internship has 

been highly informative by helping me realize that I need to discover more about myself. 
  

After talking with Pastor Beaman, it made sense for me to return to the States and begin 

working on further discovering and developing my giftedness. I look forward to seeing the 
people at Lighthouse Baptist Church this May. 


